
 

JUNE (6/02/22)  - GREENS COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 
Green committee members: Doraine Bault – Absent, Bill Enyart – Present, 
Jeff Halfman – Present,  David Mack – Present, Joy Olmstead – Present, 
Pete Ranslow - Present,  Nancy Skirvin – Absent,  Jim Trees – Present 
Meeting Start Time: 1:03pm 
 
OLD NEWS:  None 
 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
Doraine Bault (Croquet): No report 
 
Jeff Halfman (Golf Course Superintendent): Jeff gave brief  explanation of why 
sprinkler operation is erratic at times.  All course sprinklers are controlled by 12 
controllers which are 21 years old.  Bugs, slugs, ants and other insects creep past 
controller seals, short out circuit boards and periodic maintenance (removal, cleaning, 
calibration and installation) is required for proper sprinkler system operation.  No circuit 
boards have suffered damage this year.  Dirt removed from pond dredging is being 
molded into a mound and area will be hydro seeded soon.  Jeff will be monitoring 
weather in hopes of aerating greens and applying a light coat of sand to minimize 
burning and dry spots on greens this summer. 
 
David Mack (Lawn Bowling): Everything is going well 
 
Joy Olmstead (Pro Shop Manager): Weather has created some revenue issues, play is 
slow but we are seeing an increase in rounds played over last year. Working with Lion's 
Club for a possible tournament in August.  Still looking for course marshals. 
 
Pete Ranslow (KCMGC President): A new white board has been purchased and installed 
outside Pro Shop for recording events/tournament results. 1 ton of seed/sand was 
purchased and placed in buckets which the marshals use to reseed damaged areas on tee 
boxes and fairways.  Spring handicap and match play tournaments have concluded and 
results are on the new white board.   
 
Nancy Skirvin (KCLGC President): No report 
 
 



 
Jim Trees (Shuffleboard): NEW Shuffleboard hours  are: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Friday starting at 10:30 
 
New Business:  Patrick Sweeney who is a croquet member has requested use of lawn 
from 8am-6pm on 9/07-9/11 to host a tournament of the top 8 croquet players in the 
county.  A poll was taken, no conflicts exist so Bill will work with Patrick to schedule 
this tournament.   
 
Meeting Adjourned: 2:12pm 
 

 
 


